
 

NEWS RELEASE 

 
 

Porgera Mine Suspends International Fly-In/Fly-Out 
Arrangements  

 
 

PORT MORESBY, PAPUA NEW GUINEA (PNG) – Friday 20 MARCH, 2020:  Barrick Niugini Limited 
(“BNL”) announces that it is suspending incoming international travel for its workforce with effect 
from today, in line with Government health and safety advice in relation to the COVID-19 
Coronavirus situation. 
 
BNL Executive Managing Director, Mr Anthony Esplin, said that the company had advised employees 
and public officials that incoming international flights would cease as of today, and that only a 
limited number of outgoing flights would continue, in order to repatriate some personnel to their 
home country. 
 
“It is important we recognize we all have a part to play in helping prevent the spread of the COVID19 
virus, and the precautionary restrictions on travel we have announced today are one way in which 
our company can assist the State in combatting this disease,” he said. 
 
“We have temporarily shifted to a long-roster format at the mine site so that operations at the mine 
can continue without interruption during this period,” Mr Esplin said. 
 
“At this stage, we do not anticipate that there will be any major impact on production from these 
changes – only a small number of our overall workforce are from overseas, and our current in-
country management and operations divisions will continue to operate the mine safely during this 
period.  
 
“These arrangements will be reviewed regularly as the situation requires over the coming weeks, to 
ensure that mining operations are being conducted safely and effectively,” Mr Esplin said. 
 
“We have implemented a number of other precautionary health procedures for incoming PNG 
employees prior to travel to the mine site, as well as in our residential camps, to help detect and 
prevent any risk of local exposure to infection. These measures include temperature scanning of the 
workforce, and enhanced sanitation and hygiene practices in camps and across all work areas. 
 
“We will also be liaising with public health officials in Porgera and Enga to determine if there are 
other ways we can assist in preparations for any possible outbreak of the disease in the Province,” 
Mr Esplin said. 
 
 
>ENDS< 
 
 
 
 



PORGERA JOINT VENTURE NEWS RELEASE 

 

ADDITIONAL INFORMATION 
The Porgera Mine is a joint venture between Barrick Gold and the Zijin Mining Group, which each 
owns 47.5%, with the remaining 5% interest held by Mineral Resources Enga (owned equally by 
Porgera Special Mining Lease landowners and the Enga Provincial Government).  The Mine is 
operated by Barrick Niugini Limited (BNL). 
 
 

Porgera Gold Mine – Part of the Community 
 

 
  
PJV Media Contact Details: 
Email: PJVMedia@porgerajv.com  
Phone: (+675) 547 8200 
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